
9. WEST LOTHIAN VILLAGES IMPROVEMENT FUND UPDATE 

 Chris Davison, East Calder and District Community Council having 
previously declared an interest took no part in the consideration of this 
item of business. 

 The Committee considered a report (copies of which had been circulated) 
by the Head of Planning, Economic Development and Regeneration 
providing an update of the current position with regards to the West 
Lothian Villages Improvement Fund for the ward. 

 The report recommended that the committee: 

 1. Note that four villages from the six eligible had a budget remaining; 

 2. Note that the total remaining balance was £19,080.25 from a pot of 
£435,000; 

 3. Agree to support the one application received; 

 4. Note the surplus funds of £6,205 returned to East Calder for 
reassignment; and  

 5. Agree Uphall Station change of use from the underspend of 
£576.93. 

 Decision 

 To approve the terms of the report. 

 


